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The person dealing with this matter is 
engineeringservices@bexley.gov.uk  

 

 
Dear Resident 
 
Abbey Wood Station Public Realm Improvements – Gayton Road/Florence Road 
/Wilton Road resurfacing work Tuesday 7th May 2019 – Friday 10th May 2019 
 
Next week we will be carrying out road resurfacing work in Gayton Road, Florence Road 
and Wilton Road.  The programme of work is as follows below. 
 
Tuesday 7th May/Wednesday 8th May – We will be working in Gayton Road and Florence 
Road, much of our works will be in the area we already have closed off, however we will be 
extending the resurfacing into Florence Road just past the junction with Fendyke Road. 
These works will be carried out in daytime working hours between 07:30 and 17:00. During 
this time the junction at Fendyke Road/Florence Road will be closed.  Access/egress to 
Florence Road and Gayton Road Car Park will be from Abbey Road with traffic marshals 
controlling access.   
 
Thursday 9th May/Friday 10th May – We will be resurfacing Wilton Road. This work will be 
carried out over two nights between the hours of 19:00 and 02:00 to minimise disruption. 
So far as is practical, noisy operations such as removing the existing road surface, will be 
ended around 23:00 hours and other works no later than 02:00 hours. The road will reopen 
a couple of hours later depending on curing time and weather conditions.  
 
To enable the resurfacing work to take place, all car parking will be suspended in Wilton 
Road from 18:00 on Thursday 9th May until 08:00 on Saturday 11th May. 
 
During the night time working hours, Wilton Road will be closed to vehicles from the 
junction with Abbey Road, however pedestrian access to local facilities such as the train 
station and local businesses will be maintained as well as access to local residences.  
 
All this work is weather sensitive and therefore the programme is subject to change if we 
have bad weather. 
 
The work will be carried out by the Council’s contractor for highway works, F M Conway 
who can be contacted on 01732 600700. 
 
We will do everything we can to minimise any disruption. London Borough of Bexley 
apologise in advance for any inconvenience that may result during the implementation of the 
scheme. If you have queries or special requirements, the Council construction team can be 
contacted on 020 8303 7777. Please ask to speak with a member of the Gayton Road 
construction team.  Alternatively email engineeringservices@bexley.gov.uk.   
 
Yours faithfully  
 
 
Highway Services 
London Borough of Bexley  

Highway Services 
Civic Offices, 2 Watling Street 
Bexleyheath, Kent, DA6 7AT 
Tel: 020 8303 7777  
www.bexley.gov.uk 
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